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CHAPTER SIGNS 55 QUSTANDING
PLEDGES DURING SUMMER RUSH

In Fall 2003, Gamma
Phi signed yet another outstanding
pledge class of 55 young men to
conclude what was one of the
chapter’s most successful rush
efforts in recent memory. This
year’s pledge class is the result of
hard work of the 2003 rush chair-
men, Michael Kurtz (Oklahoma
City ’05), Zane Weaver (Ardmore
’05), Tyson Carroll (Henryetta
>06), and William Crosby
(Ardmore 06), as well as many
other active members and alumni.

Gamma Phi was one of
only two O.U. fraternities to sign
its full quota of new pledges dur-
ing 2003 formal rush, and this
year’s pledge class is again con-
sidered the best on campus.
Academically, the pledge class
boasts over a 26 average ACT
score, and the class includes nine
University or Regent Scholars,
seven members of the President’s
Leadership Class, and six valedic-
torians. The class is compliment-
ed by a number of fine athletes,
including three all-state award
recipients, and members of both
the current O.U. track and football
teams. A complete list of the
young men who pledged in Fall
2003 accompanies this newsletter,
and it includes 16 legacies, includ-
ing seven Beta sons: John
Barghols (father Steve Barghols
’73); Ryan Berry (father John
Berry ’64): Ryan Collins (father
Lorenzo Collins *79); Brent
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Gathright (father Cary Gathright
’82); Steve Harral (father Don
Harral *71); James Klabzuba
(father Bob Klabzuba ’71); and
Paul Schroedter (father Tom
Schroedter, Duke °76).

The chapter also
expanded the geographic diversity
of its membership with this year’s
pledge class, signing young men
trom Boise City, Oklahoma, to
Charlotte, North Carolina.
Significant inroads were also
made in Tulsa with the signing of
several outstanding young men.
At the same time, the chapter also
took advantage of what many con-
sider to be one of its traditional
strong points by signing almost
twice as many young men as a
year ago from Oklahoma towns
outside the Oklahoma City and
Tulsa metropolitan areas. The
chapter also maintained a strong
presence in the Texas schools,
from where an increasing number
of new freshman arrive each year
at O.U

Over the last several
years, Gamma Phi has consistently
signed the best pledge classes on
campus, and the results are evi-
dent. Recent successes in rush are
the primary reasons the chapter is
dominating again in all areas of
campus life - academics, leader-
ship, athletics and social. The IFC
Scholarship Cup is again becom-
ing a permanent fixture at 800
Chautauqua, thanks to the recruit-
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ment of top quality men through
rush.

One of the keys to suc-
cessful rush is the unparalleled
support provided by Gamma Phi
alumni. Generous financial con-
tributions, which collectively
exceeded $25,000 from almost
200 donors, enabled the chapter to
maintain a strong rush throughout
the summer and into the critical
formal rush period at the end of
August. A list of financial con-
tributors is included in this
newsletter, and the chapter
extends a most sincere thanks for
the continued support of rush by
Gamma Phi alumni from across
the nation. In addition to making
financial contributions, several
alums went out of their way to
assist in hosting rush functions or
providing other support during the
summer. Jay Fitzgerald (*84),
Scot Sullivan (’88), Steve Miller
(’72), John Bell (’83) and Danny
Jordan (*78) hosted summer
BBQ’s, and Tulsa-area rush advi-
sor, Dave Hughes (’87), provided
invaluable support in the chapter’s
efforts to increase its presence in
the Tulsa area. -cont

Rush 2004
Reccommendations

Needed Now!!!

email Rob Robertson
rrobertson @ gablelaw.com
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Although high school
graduation is still several months
away, the chapter must begin now
to prepare to duplicate its success
in rush in 2004. Because of the
extremely competitive nature of
fraternity rush, it is critical that the
chapter begin developing a list and
contacting prospective rushees
early in the spring semester.
Alumni and friends of the chapter
who know outstanding young men
who may be attending O.U. next
fall are encouraged to submit
names and biographical informa-
tion as soon as possible.

The chapter plans to
elect new rush chairmen soon, and
looks forward to continued success
in rush with the help of alumni
rush recommendations and contin-
ued financial support.

yours in __kai__.
Rob F. Robertson 84

BROTHER RUNS
MARATHON TO FIGHT

CANCER
Dear Beta Brothers:
I have decided to run in the Music
City marathon to raise funds for
the Leukemia and Lymphoma
Society. I initially heard about
this organization in college when I
found out that my fraternity broth-
er and future college roommate
suffered from Leukemia.
Jonathan Paley was a member of
the 1989 pledge class and graduat-
ed in 1992 Summa Cum Laude
with a BBA in Marketing and
Management Information
Systems. While at OU, he
received numerous awards and
honors including the Letzeiser
medal for being one of the top ten
graduating seniors at the
University. Jon was named to
Alpha Lamba Delta, Golden Key,
Who’s Who in American Colleges
and Universities, OU honors pro-
gram and Mortar Board. But
more important than all of that,
Jon was a wonderful person. His
sense of humor is something that
will always stay with me. During

Please send the following information to the chapter’s rush advisor, Rob
Robertson, email address rrobertson@gablelaw.com Rob may also be
reached by telephone during the day at 405.235.5500 (office).

(1) Rushee’s Name

(2) High School
(3) Mailing Address
(4) Home and Cell Phone Number
(5) Email Address
(6) Current GPA
(7) Current ACT an
(8) Academic Honors

(9) Activities, Including Leadership and Athletics

our pledge year, Jon would often
ask to be excused from early
morning activities in order to
make his 8:00 am tee time. After
getting rejected by one girl or
another, he would always tell me
not to take it personally as it was
just my personality she didn’t like.
Jon also had a wisdom and a
reflective side that could give any-
one pause. He and I had several
theological discussions. Some of
these discussions changed my life.
He was initially diagnosed with
Leukemia at age 14 and lived with
it on and off until his death on
January 29, 1998 at age 27. After
we graduated, he asked me to par-
ticipate in the National Marrow
Donor Program (which finds unre-
lated donors for those in need).
Bone marrow drives were held in
1996 when Jon relapsed. As a
result of these drives, over 500
people joined the donor program.
A year and a half ago, I was an
initial bone marrow match for an
individual struggling with a blood
born disease (like Leukemia
and/or Lymphoma). Although I
was not a final match, I always
felt that I needed to do something
more to honor Jon.

As you may or may not know,
leukemia is the #1 disease killer of
children and the leading fatal
malignant disease of men and
women under the age of 35. Over
the past 20 years, death rates for
leukemia have fallen by 21% for
US men and women under the age
of 65. Although the cause of
leukemia remains unknown,
steady advances in research bring
us closer to a cure every day.

I am personally trying to raise
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$4,000 for the Society by April 1,
2004. The Society supports
patients who are struggling with
blood born diseases through edu-
cation, funding research, and hos-
pital visitation support. 75% of
the money donated directly helps
current and future patients. If you
would like to make a donation,
any amount would be appreciated.
All donations are tax deductible
and should be written to the
Leukemia and Lymphoma Society,
and sent to my home address list-
ed below. (Your cancelled check
counts as your legal documenta-
tion.)

I have begun training to prepare
for the marathon that will be held
in April 2004. This marathon will
be a great challenge, but I am
most excited about the opportuni-
ty to represent my friend and Beta
brother.

yours in _ kai _,

David L. Dietert

7631 Fairdale Lane

Houston, Texas 77063

FROM THE CHAPTER

PRESIDENT

The house is beautifully
decorated for Christmas, and
anticipation for the semester's
close has filled the house. The
men have already began their
preparation for finals. We expect
to be among the top of the Greek
system academically, as usual.

The freshmen class'
pledge semester is drawing to a
close. They have all
enjoyed their time as pledges, but
1 am sure they are excited about
initiation. They have worked hard,
and can see the finish line. Now,

WOOGLIN ON CHAUTAUQUA

they must complete the most
important aspect of pledgeship...
make their grades.

This semester has
proved successful on campus, as
well. We won homecoming, and
placed second in University Sing.
This is the first time in several
years that we have won homecom-
ing, or even participated in U-
sing. Everyone was excited about
our success.

In addition to Campus
Activities Council competitions,
we have made significant
improvement in intramural com-
petition. Coming off of a disap-
pointing season last year, we are
again placed among the top three
in the fraternity intramural compe-
tition. With a few big wins next
semester, we have a good chance
of winning the overall trophy for
the first time since 2000.

As busy as we have
been on campus and in the class-
room, we have not let our
community service efforts lag.
Many of the men participate in
individual philanthropic events,
such as Big Brothers and Big
Sisters and OU Cousins. In addi-
tion to the individual events we
have organized the house to par-
ticipate in many of the Greek
sponsored events, as well as spon-
sored a few of our own. This
Christmas season we are planning
to adopt a local family, and help
them with their celebration. We
take great pride in giving back to
our community.

As the semester comes
to an end, and we prepare to
return to our families for the win-
ter break, the men at 800
Chautauqua want to thank all of
the alumni and parents for their
help throughout the semester.
Beta Theta Pi at the University of
Oklahoma has enjoyed much suc-
cess over recent years, and
much of it would have been
impossible without the dedication
of its alumni and parents. From
fun raisers to dinners, your efforts
never go unnoticed. Thank you.

Yours in __kai__,

Steve Sinos



LOOKING BACK

75 years ago (Fall 1928) — Mrs. Ned B. Miller served as
Housemother. The new house at 800 Chautauqua was being
completed. John Reed Pearson was President of Pe-et, President
of the Interfraternity Council, Business Manager of the Sooner
yearbook and manager of the football team. Bill Noble was on
the basketball team. District Chief Fisher Muldrow (1921, #126)
reported to Dr. Francis W. Shepardson that 95 of the 307 men
initiated by the Gamma Phi chapter "have come from Beta fami-
lies."

50 years ago (Fall 1953) — Mrs. W. P. Vick began her first
semester as Housemother. She would continue as Housemother
for 15 years. Fred Wewerka was Chapter President. Merrill
Green ("the All-American Substitute") helped the 1953 Big
Seven Champion Sooners to an 8-1-1 record in their regular sea-
son, losing only to Notre Dame in the season opener. The
Sooners went on to beat Maryland (the mythical national cham-
pions) 7-0 in the Orange Bowl on New Year's Day 1954.

25 years ago (Fall 1978) — Oklahoma Sain served the
Housemother. Bob Naifeh was Chapter President. John Raley
was an offensive guard on the 1978 Big Eight Co-Champion
Sooner team that compiled a 10-1 regular season record and
avenged their only loss by defeating Nebraska 31-24 in the
Orange Bowl on New Year's day 1979.

Wooglin Smiles - Louis Victor Priebe (1964, #1090)
Louis Priebe heads Priebe PR, a Washington, D. C. consulting
firm that advises trade and professional associations, founda-
tions, business, religious institutions and public service agencies
on how to attain public awareness, interest, understanding and
support. His career has included arranging meetings with the
President in the Oval Office and cabinet room of the White
House.

Louis is a native of Enid. After graduating from Enid High
School in 1959, he enrolled at OU. He was initiated as #1090 on
the Chapter Roll on October 23, 1960. He graduated from OU
in 1964 with a degree in Journalism and left Oklahoma to serve
in the U.S. Army at Fort Benning, GA. He moved to
Washington, D.C. in 1970, where he has enjoyed a successful
career in public relations, winning a Silver Anvil Award and
serving as the President of the National Capital Chapter of the
Public Relations Society of America in 1980. In 1981 he was
president of the 800-member Oklahoma State Society of
Washington, D.C.

In 1989, Chili USA, a Washington, D.C.-based group led by
Louis and R. N. Dunagan III, convinced U.S. Rep. Glenn
English of Cordell to co-sponsor legislation making chili the
official food of the United States. Chili has continued to hold a
significant place in his life. In January 2002 he helped screen
potential cooks for the National Press Club's "Super Bowl of
Chili" on February 2nd of that year.

Louis was selected as one of America's "100 top PR Superstars"
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in 1990 and one of the nation's 17 top association practitioners in
1992 by the Public Relations Quarterly. He has been honored as
a Distinguished Alumnus of the OU School of Journalism and
Mass Communications.

On January 19, 2001, Lou was presented with a Governor's
Commendation from Oklahoma Governor Frank Keating in
recognition of his significant service in Washington, D.C. to the
State of Oklahoma during the past quarter century and to the
Republican Party with great gratitude for his loyalty, dedication
and effectiveness.

The Mayor of the District of Columbia, Anthony A. Williams,
formally proclaimed December 12, 2002, as "LOUIS VICTOR
PRIEBE DAY" in Washington, D.C. in recognition of his sub-
stantive professional accomplishments and his extraordinary
service toward the enrichment of life in the Metropolitan
Washington, D.C. area. On that day he was also inducted into
the National Capital Public Relations Hall of Fame. Brother
Priebe became the 53rd inductee into the select fraternity of
Washinton's top PR practitioners.

Y,

Lou Prebe in 1963 Louis Priebe i 1999
Mystic Shrine
Our records indicate that the following Gamma Phi brothers have

died since January 1, 2003:

Roll Grad Name Date of Death
357 1934  William P. Longmire, Jr. 5/3/2003

482 1941  Elmer Hale, Jr. 5/20/2003

580 1945  Earl Bay Mitchell, Jr.  3/23/2003

892 1957 Robert C. Eddleman 10/14/2003
1537 1975  Michael Neal Vick 8/12/2003

Alumni Quote

"Bill Longmire (1934) established the first privately owned laun-
dry in the basement of the Beta house. I purchased it in 1937.
This laundry did all the chapter's laundry — linens, bed sheets,
etc. but I can't remember at what cost. At that time the weekly
charge for personal laundry was $5.00 per week for up to seven
shirts a week and all your underclothes, handkerchiefs and socks,
which was very profitable at that time. I forget who I sold it to
in 1939, the year I married, and when I moved out of the house."
-Horace K. "Tony" Calvert-#391, President, 1937

Alumni Updates Continued Page 4

We are also looking for information and anec-
dotes for our future Alumni Notes.
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Alumni Updates cont.

Gamma Phi Links
Want to know what the following brothers are doing?
Joe Nevins (1969)Go to: http://cmb.duke.edu/faculty/nevins

Obie Moore (1978) Go to: http://www.salans.com
Jay Wade (1985) Go to: http://www.jaywade.com
Announcements

Rod Clark (1972) has been appointed president of Baker
Petrolite, a branch of Baker Hughes Inc. He was previously with
Consolidated Equipment Companies, Inc., as its president and
CEO.

Mike Cole (1973) has a new wife, Tanya, and a new son, Max.
Cary Bloyd (1975) is an Energy and Environmental Policy
Scientist with the Argonne National Laboratory.

Send Us Alumni Notes

Please help us keep our records current and correct.

We maintain a chapter roll database that is separate from the National
Office and contains more information such as pledge class, date-of-
birth, date-of-death, and email address. We need your input to help us
maintain this information. If you would like to confirm your current
information or would like to help us locate some of our "address
unknown" brothers, please contact:

Hank Ryan

P.O. Box 888

Norman, OK 73070-0888

405-579-4473 (voice)

405-589-4472 (fax)

hank@hgryan.com (email)

INTRAMURAL REPORT FROM THE CHAPTER

We are currently in fourth place in a very close competition
among the nineteen other fraternities on campus. Three teams are
tied for first place, and we are only 18 points behind them.

During the fall semester our brothers competed very
well in several events. Both of our flag football teams made the
post-season tournament and came away with respectable points.
We recently placed second in co-ed soccer with the women of Pi
Beta Phi. We also won tennis and placed third in the all-campus
basketball tournament. Additionally, we have gained many par-
ticipation points through the pledges entering such events as the
marathon run.Basketball and softball are our strongest sports, so
our performance this spring should have a major effect on the
final standings for this year. We expect to win basketball with
our "A" team and earn 60 points. A strong finish in softball
should help us secure first place. We are positioned to win intra-
murals and expect to finish no lower than third.

With Beta really being overall top house on campus we
strive to be the best at everything. I know our current fourth
place is not remarkable. However, we have a very good shot of
finishing the year in first place.-David Dale, Intramural Chair
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DONORS CAMPAIGN UNDER WAY

Since its founding in 1907, Gamma Phi has endured as an insti-
tution not quite like any other at the University of Oklahoma.
Much more than simply a social organization or residence hall,
we are a fraternity which has forged lifelong friendships and
enriched the university experience — and indeed the lives — of
thousands of young men.

Surely, this is a tradition worth preserving. Such is the goal of
our Beta Donors Program, which Gamma Phi alumni first organ-
ized in 1983. During the ensuing 20 years, growing numbers of
alumni have generously joined in our annual Beta Donors cam-
paigns to not only maintain of the Chapter House at 800
Chautauqua, but also to preserve the traditions of Gamma Phi for
future generations.

We are midway through our 2003-04 Donors’ Campaign. Thus
far, 234 alumni from 54 classes have contributed $40,890.00 for
the cause of Gamma Phi. This is a tremendous response. John
Orr ’34, Don Cies ’59, Dan Moody ’69, Fred Turner *72. G.R.
Talley *74 and Mike Scherlag *90 deserve special recognition
and thanks for their gifts of $1,000.00 or more. To date, the
Class of ’85 is setting the pace with 13 donors, followed closely
by the Classes of *72 and ’74 (12 donors each) and the Class of
>71 (11 donors).

Although the response so far is gratitying, the Donors’
Campaign continues, and we hope that yet more alumni will
pledge their support. If you haven’t yet joined the campaign,
please consider doing so.

There remain many needed repairs and improvements for the
Chapter House. The main electrical box is antiquated, out of
code and maxed out; the clay-tiled roof has several leaks which
need prompt repair; additional exterior lighting and a surveil-
lance camera system are needed to prevent repeats of the recent
vandalism incident; a new flame grill is needed for the kitchen;
the HVAC system serving the formal dining area and basement
needs replacement; new guttering is needed around the rear
perimeter of the roof to preserve the facade below.

These are only the highlights. Other needs and “surprise” items
will inevitably arise.

On behalf of the Gamma Phi Chapter, many thanks to all of you
who have participated in this year’s Donors Campaign. You are
doing much to not only preserve our historic Chapter House, but
also to continue the tradition of excellence at 800 Chautauqua.
-continued page 6
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James P. Akey, Jr.
Robert W. Allen
Sam T. Allen I1I
Zachary W. Allen
Guy Bacon

Robert W. Baker, Jr.
Steven L. Barghols
Robert L. Bartheld
Fallis A. Beall
Robert S. Beall
John Bell

Everett E. Berry
Guy L. Berry III
John S. Berry
Robert B. Berry
William L. Berry
Michael Bickford
Andy Bishop
Bradford L. Boone
Todd Booze
William Lee Borden, Jr.
Ronald E. Bowden
Chris Brown

Gary Brown

Lester J. Burkett
Brian G. Busby
Horace K. Calvert
Paul V. Carlile
John C. Carter
Michael A. Cawley
Dewey W. Chambers
Don Cies

W. R. Clark
Lorenzo T. Collins
J. William Conger
Don V. Coogman
Charles S. Coward
Braden R. Cross
Mark W. Curnutte
Lane Cutter

Robert W. Dow
Jay Scott Edzards
Sam Eiser

James C. Elder
William Jefferson Elder
Levoy C. Ellsworth, Jr.
Steven W. Emmons
Peter Emmott
Douglas C. Fellrath
Rob Felton

Roy D. Folsom
Kevin L. Foxx

RUSH 2003 DONORS

Douglas Frantz
Bennett Fuller
Frank G. Gatchell
Cary Gathright
Brian Geister

Rick Gibbon
Charles P. Gotwals, Jr.
Jim Gotwals
Michael R. Hall
John P. Harlan

Don L. Harral

Jerry C. Hassebroek
Kim Hauger
Richard R. Hefton
William J. Hemphill
John R. Hillis

G. Elden Hoffman, Jr.
Larry C. Houchin
Richard T. Howell, Jr.
Donnie M. Hughes
Dow R. Hughes
Matt Hunter

Aaron D. Hutton
Millard Ingram

J. Eric Tvester
Kevin James

Greg T. Jones
James T. Johnson
Brad Johnston
William O. Johnstone
Daniel W. Jordan
Warren K. Jordan
Langford Keith, Jr.
Jerry E. Kelley
Douglas G. Kinzie
John A. Klabzuba
Robert R. Klabzuba
Chan Klingensmith
Dale Klingensmith
John W. Kniseley
Mike Krampf
Philip W. Kyle
Michael J. Labrie
M. B. Lampl III
Bryan K. Lansford
Larry Lebarre

Jesse L. Leeds, Jr.
Jason S. Lees
Donald M. Lehman
John T. Lockard
Charles F. Long
William P. Longmire, Jr.
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Robert L. Lunsford
Carlisle Mabrey III
Jack T. Massey
Donald P. Maxwell, Jr.

Thomas H. McCasland, Jr.

Tom H. McCasland III
Wade L. McClure
John R. McDaniel
William M. McGee
Joe B. McMiillin
Robert Park Medearis
Daniel L. Medley
Bryan Medlock

J. Steve Miller

Scott D. Millington
Dan A. Moody
Richard W. Moore
Burke Mordy

John Munger
Robert N. Naifeh, Jr.
John Newbern
Stephen A. Nisbet
John K. Orr

Robert P. Osborne
David B. Oshel

Lyle W. Ozmun

Jay W. Penn

Chris H. Pierce
Peter G. Pierce III
David E. Rainbolt
Jack E. Rayburn, Jr.
Lawrence B. Reams
Bill K. Reed

John W. Ritz

Rob F. Robertson
Cooper Brett Robinson
J. Hugh Roff, Jr.
William J. Ross
Fenton A. Sanger
Byron H. Schaff
Michael A. Scherlag
Bill Settle

G. Calvin Sharpe
Kim W. Shoemake
S. Neil Sisson

S. K. Sloan

Dan C. Smartt

Col. Robert S. Smith, Jr.
James R. Snider
Carl Michael Smith
Don A. Smith
William T. Speller
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Thomas S. Stapleton
Steven B. Stotts
Michael H. Strong
Louis V. Stuart, Jr.
Scot Sullivan

John C. Swineford
Alan E. Synar

G. R. Talley

John R. Thompson, Jr.
Lee B. Thompson, Jr.
Arthur Thompson
Frank Thompson

Honorable Ralph G. Thompson

Lance S. Tolson
Michael Tolson
Steven D. Tolson
Charles E. Towe, Jr.
William Towe

D. B. Tucker

Fred Turner

Steve Van Aken

Jay Wade

John Waldo

Gregory C. Wallace
Stanley M. Ward

W. S. Warner, Jr.
Wayne L. Wasemiller
Charles D. Watson, Jr.
Sam Wilhite

Robert Wright




Donors Campaign Cont.

For those of you still wanting to participate in the campaign,
please send your contribution to:

Beta Theta Phi

Two Leadership Square, 14th Floor
211 North Robinson

Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73102

Again, thanks to all of you for your generous support of
Gamma Phi.

Yours in __kai__,

Zach Allen ’85
Corporation President
Formal Living Room Named in
Honor of James Elder
At the 20th Annual Beta Donors’ Reception,
Chapter President Steve Sinos '04 announced that the
Chapter House’s formal living room has been named in
honor of James Elder. In recognition of his many contribu-
tions to the Gamma Phi Chapter, the living room will now
be known as the “James C. Elder Room.” At the reception,
Sinos presented Brother Elder with a plaque which com-
memorates this honor. This plaque is now on permanent
display within the living room.

Zach Allen ‘85 Presents James Elder With Alumni Award

PAGE 6
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James Elder named 2003 Alumnus of the Year
The Gamma Phi Chapter has recognized James Elder
’69 as its 2003 Alumnus of the Year. The Chapter presented this
award to Elder at the 20th annual Beta Donors’ Reception on
November 1, 2003.

As many of our alumni know very well, it would be dif-
ficult to overstate the magnitude of Elder’s many contributions to
Gamma Phi. Dating back to the mid-70s, Elder has remained
actively involved with the Chapter in various capacities. He has
been a member of the Housing Corporation’s board of trustees
for a collective 21 years and running. From 1983 through 1988,
he served as Chapter Counselor. Most recently, Elder was presi-
dent of the Housing Corporation from 1995 through 2002.

Elder was instrumental in the creation of the Beta
Donors’ Program, the program which has been a catalyst for the
Chapter House’s physical renaissance over the past several years.
He was among the group of alumni responsible for the Chapter
House’s placement on the National Register of Historic Places.
He also has been largely responsible for numerous major
improvements to the Chapter House. Over several years, Elder
was the driving force behind many long and challenging reforms
at Gamma Phi, reforms to which many observers attribute the
Chapter’s present day success. He became corporation president
at a time when Gamma Phi faced unprecedented challenges and
presided over the Chapter’s return to supremacy on the OU cam-
pus.

As impressive as this list of his accomplishments may
be, it doesn’t begin to truly convey the scope of Elder’s unrivaled
leadership and dedication. For nearly all of his postgraduate life,
James Elder has selflessly given enormous amounts of his time
and efforts to Gamma Phi, motivated only the Chapter’s well
being. Congratulations to Brother Elder for this well-deserved
recognition.

The James C. Elder Room
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2003 GAMMA PHI CHAPTER PLEDGE CLASS

FIRST NAME LAST NAME HIGH SCHOOL FIRST NAME LAST NAME HIGH SCHOOL
John Allen Hinton Paul Simpson Charlotte Christian,
Dan Balderston Klein H.S., Spring, TX Charlotte, NC
John Barghols Edmond North Kaben Smallwood Hilldale - Muskogee
Ryan Berry Tulsa Edison Jared Storts Ardmore
Bradley Brown Cascia Hall - Tulsa Michael Tinsley Norman North
Brett Butner Seminole Jeff Vandagriff Marlow
Andrew CantwellPC West - OKC Brandon Winters Tulsa Union
Steven Clinkenbeard  Fort Gibson Kyle Wittrock Putnam City West - OKC
William Coberg Norman High :
Ryan Collins Ardmore ALUMNI BBQ 2003
Robbie Crosier Pauls Valley ’ "
Clay Dalheim Martin H.S., Arlington, TX J -
David Dickinson Plainview
Michael Dickinson Plainview
Will Dittner Marlow
Colin Drake Arlington H.S., Arlington, TX
Sean DuBose Marine Military Academy,
Corpus Christi, TX
Justin Edmiston Sapulpa
Taylor Ellison Norman High
Bret Gathright Holland Hall - Tulsa
Michael Gray Norman North
Steve Harral Jenks
Lindsey Hicks Boerne HS, San Antonio, TX
Daniel Hopper Norman High
Beau James Boise City
Steven Johnson Kingston
James Klabzuba Bishop McGuinness - OKC
David Leonard Yukon
Derrick Lippert Edmond North
Ryan Manning Yukon
Joseph Matthews Talihina
Bryson Maxwell Pauls Valley
Henry Nguyen Putnam City West - OKC
John Nixon Norman North
Steven Patterson Heritage Hall - OKC
Justin Pell Grapevine, TX
Tyler Peterson Lawton Eisenhower
Trevor Potts Ardmore
Brendon Quick Casady - OKC
Charlie Rapp Heritage Hall - OKC
Grant Richards Plano H.S., Plano, TX
William Roberts Heritage Hall - OKC
Dave Rorabaugh Putnam City West - OKC
Zach Sale Plainview
Bren Schmidt Norman High
Paul Schroedter Cascia Hall - Tulsa
Grant Shawhan Klein H.S., Spring TX
Grant Sheperd Sentinel

WOOGLIN ON CHAUTAUQUA WINTER 2004



OKLAHOMA CITY BAND OF BETA BROTHERS ALUMNI GROUP
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